BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting Monday 9th May 2005 at 7.30 p.m. at 22 Wollaton Road

The following committee members were present: Dorothy Astle (Chair), Mike Bloy, Ruth Darrall, Stephen George, Tony Smith, Peter Stubbs, Fiona Vallely.

Apologies: John Pritchett, Russell Wilks, David Wrottesley.

In the absence of the secretary, Stephen George agreed to take the Minutes.

1) Minutes of Meeting on 11 April 2005.

These were accepted as a correct record.

2) Matters Arising on the Minutes.

Minute 2. Membership. Stephen George reported that membership now stood at 257.

Minute 2. Finances. Peter Stubbs reported that the two accounts stood at the same levels as previously, but there were further cheques yet to be paid in.

Minute 3(b). Footpaths. Stephen George reported that the surfacing material for the path alongside the golf driving range had been delivered that morning, and the Beauchief Environment Group’s Monday Group of volunteers had begun the re-surfacing work. Dorothy Astle reported that discussions with the Council about the gate at the entrance to the Recreation Field were still ongoing.

Minute 4. Constitution. Stephen George had circulated an amended draft of the Constitution to take account of comments made at the previous meeting. This was now accepted and it was agreed that the amendments would be put before the next Annual General Meeting. 

Minute 5(b). Heavy Lorries. It was noted that the ban on heavy lorries was now fully signposted at Owler Bar, and that this had already resulted in some reduction of the number of lorries passing through Bradway. However, the ban was not legally enforceable until Sheffield City Council erected signs, and this had not yet happened.

Minute 5(d). Litter. It was noted that Streetforce had cleaned up litter outside Dore and Totley Golf Club, and that the Golf Club had conducted a major clearing of litter inside and between the fences, resulting in a considerable improvement in the area. It was agreed to write to Dore and Totley Golf Club thanking them for their assistance in keeping Bradway tidy. 

Minute 7. The planning application for 218 Twentywell Lane had been rejected.

3) Reports

Ruth Darrall reported that the Committee of the Bradway Neighbourhood Association, which had run the Bradway Annexe as a community hall, had decided to disband. The decision had been taken with great regret in the face of increasing pressures on those responsible for renting premises for private use. As from 31 May the Annexe would revert to being the direct responsibility of the Sheffield Education Department. An article would appear in the next edition of the Bradway Bugle alerting residents to this development.

Fiona Vallely reported that Sir Harold Jackson School was using funds made available by central government, as part of an initiative to encourage the use of public transport, to purchase a shelter for the school playground. This would enable pupils and parents who, because of the timing of buses, arrived at school before it opened to shelter from adverse weather.

Dorothy Astle reported that an order would soon be placed for a picnic bench for the Old School Field, that the provision of five-a-side pitch was progressing, and that there was an opportunity to purchase three benches (i.e. wooden seats with no backs) at low cost if BAG could organise putting them in place. Stephen George agreed to investigate whether the Beauchief Environment Group could help with the temporary storing and eventual fitting of the benches. It was agreed that if this side of things could be covered, the benches should be ordered.

4) Planning

There were no new planning applications that affected Bradway.

5) Open Meeting.

There were two main items of business for the Open Meeting on 17 May. Streetforce had agreed to make a presentation on their work, and on the “Sheffield in Bloom” project. It was agreed that this should take place first, at 7.30 p.m. The second, and major item would be to discuss the lay-out of the Old School Field and to try to reach an agreement. Tony Smith circulated copies of a plan that he had drawn up as a basis for discussion at the Open Meeting.

6) Dates of Future Meetings.

Open Meeting: 17 May at 7.30 p.m. in the Bradway Annexe.

Committee Meeting: 4 July at 7.30 p.m.

The meeting closed at 9.15 p.m.
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